## The Historical Society of La Perne

P.O. Box 7761, La Verne, California 91750-7761 (909) 593-5014

December 8, 1998

Mrs. Martha Glauthier, Past President & Curator San Dimas Historical Society 246 East Bonita Avenue San Dimas, California 91773

## Dear Martha:

I am green with envy at the wonderful museum that your group has created. You all deserve commendations for developing this project and seeing it through to completion.

My grandmother, Mary Emmert Stover, once lived in a small house where the sheriff's station now stands. My uncle, Dan Stover, also lived there while he went to La Verne College. My mother visited in 1933, then returned in 1935. She taught 8th grade and music in the San Dimas Elementary School from September, 1935, to May, 1936, then resigned to get married. A letter of Feb 8, 1936 was sent to her at 115 S. Cataract.

Here are a few items from her teaching career which seem appropriate in the archives of the San Dimas Historical Society. I also enclose several paragraphs about San Dimas and her teaching which I extracted from her autobiography.

Sincerely yours,

Galen Beery, President

Historical Society of La Verne/SOLVE

## **Enclosures:**

"Notice of Employment of Certificated Employees" signed Mar. 6, 1936. Letter of April 28, 1949, by F.W. Ekstrand, regarding employment of Miriam E. Beery. Photograph of the San Dimas Elementary School, probably from the *Progress-Bulletin*. Teaching in San Dimas, 1935-1936: Extracts from autobiography of Miriam Stover Beery.